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Dear Chair Griffith and Members of the Senate Finance Committee: 

As the Communications Director, for the Maryland Military Coalition, I am testifying in support 

of SB 014. For the record, my name is Lynn Nash and I am a PhD-prepared nurse, who has had 

significant experience in healthcare credentialling—the process of reviewing and evaluating 

education and training.  

SB 014 alters the Maryland qualifications to become licensed to practice as a clinical alcohol 

and drug counselor by modifying the educational pathway. The bill specifies that the qualifying 

degrees must be in a professional counselling field from an accredited educational institution 

that is a approved by the State Board of Professional Counselors; and repeals a second  

pathway of a graduating from a regionally accredited deemed equivalent. Currently, any 

applicant who holds a master’s or doctoral degree in health and human services counseling 

from a regionally accredited educational institution qualifies. The purpose of this change is not 

only for a duty to protect Marylanders from harm, but also to make the credentialling process 

more consistent with requirements for similar professions that the Board regulates. 

While this is a simple, procedural change, it does stand to reason that this change offers 

protection in that the qualifications cannot be manipulated at the whim of the Board. 

Therefore, the Maryland Military Coalition, a voluntary, non-partisan organization representing 

19 veteran service organizations who, in turn, serve over 150,000 Maryland uniformed services 

men, women and their families. We support Senate Bill 014 and asks for your favorable report. 

  



 
 

 

The Coalition would like to offer our thanks to Senator Augustine for sponsoring this legislation. 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Lynn A. Nash 
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